
 

 

 
 

 
 
Department of Planning and Environment 
Locked Bag 5022,  
Parramatta NSW 2124 
 

By email: Nathan.stringer@planning.nsw.gov.au  

 

Attention: Nathan Stringer 

 
Re: EXHIBITION OF STATE SIGNIFICANT DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION SSD-
8865-MOD-1 

 

PROPOSAL: ST ANTHONY OF PADUA CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
REDEVELOPMENT: MOD 1 – STAGING, SITE LAYOUT AND 
BUILT FORM 

ADDRESS: 125-165 TENTH AVENUE AND 140-170 ELEVENTH AVENUE, 
AUSTRAL NSW 2179 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed State Significant 
Development for the Modification to St Anthony of Padua Catholic School 
Redevelopment at 125-165 Tenth Avenue & 140-170 Eleventh Avenue Austral  
 
Council has reviewed the documentation on the NSW Department of Planning, Industry 
and Environment’s website with respect to this application and does not raise a 
concern with the proposed modification.  
 
If you have any questions please contact George Nehme, Acting Manager 
Development Assessment on 8711 7476. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
George Nehme 
Acting Manager  
Development Assessment 
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